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Cancer Notch 1 
(NOTCH1); 
estrogen receptor-b 

In vitro and mouse studies suggest estrogen 
receptor-b agonists could help treat squamous 
cell carcinoma (SCC). In an analysis of published 
datasets, NOTCH1 and its transcriptional 
activators, including estrogen receptor-b, 
were downregulated in SCC cells but not in 
keratinocytes. In skin, oral and lung SCCs, 
virus vector–mediated estrogen receptor-b 
overexpression or a selective small molecule 
estrogen receptor-b agonist increased NOTCH1 
expression and decreased cell proliferation 
compared with no alteration or with vehicle. In 
mice intradermally injected with human head and 
neck SCC cells, an estrogen receptor-b agonist 
decreased tumor size and proliferation compared 
with vehicle. Next steps include identifying 
additional agonists. 
Bionovo Inc. has the estrogen receptor-b agonist 
MF101 in Phase III testing to treat menopause. 
At least five other companies have estrogen 
receptor-b agonists in Phase II or earlier testing.
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